

#### NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR

#### BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040, St. John's, Newfoundland and Labrador, Canada, A1A 5B2

2019-09-12

## **Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro**

Ms. Shirley Walsh Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro P.O. Box 12400 Hydro Place, Columbus Drive St. John's, NL A1B 4K7 E-mail: shirleywalsh@nlh.nl.ca

# **Industrial Customer Group**

Mr. Paul Coxworthy
Stewart McKelvey Stirling Scales
Cabot Place, 100 New Gower Street
P.O. Box 5038
St. John's, NL A1C 5V3
E-mail: pcoxworthy@stewartmckelvey.com

# **Grand Riverkeeper Labrador, Inc.**

Ms. Roberta Frampton Benefiel Box 569, Station B Happy Valley-Goose Bay, NL A0P 1E0 E-mail: rebnfl@gmail.com

# Dear Sirs/Madams:

## **Newfoundland Power Inc.**

Mr. Gerard Hayes
Newfoundland Power Inc.
55 Kenmount Road
P.O. Box 8910
St. John's, NL A1B 3P6
E-mail: ghayes@newfoundlandpower.com

## **Consumer Advocate**

Mr. Dennis Browne, Q.C. Browne Fitzgerald Morgan & Avis Terrace on the Square, Level 2 P.O. Box 23135 St. John's, NL A1B 4J9 E-mail: dbrowne@bfma-law.com

# Mr. Danny Dumaresque

213 Portugal Cove Road St. John's, NL A1B 2N5 E-mail: danny.liberal@gmail.com

Re: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro – Reliability and Resource Adequacy Study – Liberty Recommendations – To Parties – Requests for Comments

On November 16, 2018 Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro filed a Reliability and Resource Adequacy Study addressing short and long term integration of the Muskrat Falls Project into the Provincial electrical system as well as proposed changes to Hydro's planning criteria. Liberty Consulting Group was engaged by the Board to review this study and filed its report on August 20, 2019. A number of Liberty's recommendations suggest that Hydro take immediate action, in particular:

- 1) **Recommendation #1** Hydro should promptly examine the likelihood and the range of consequences of an extended bipole LIL outage under extreme weather circumstances, and should undertake a robust examination of generation options (including continued use of the Holyrood steam units) to mitigate that risk.
- 2) **Recommendation #2** Hydro should promptly commence a stakeholder engagement process to address VOLL, informed by a sound, contemporaneous examination of extended bipole

outage risk and the options, including extension of generation at Holyrood, for mitigating that risk

- 3) **Recommendation #5** Hydro should promptly analyze whether differences in its system and those of Manitoba Hydro and Hydro Quebec have any implications for benchmarking its planning reserve margin.
- 4) **Recommendation** #7 Promptly conduct the analyses necessary to assess short-term and indefinite extension of Holyrood's life as a supply resource.
- 5) **Recommendation #8** Immediately conduct a detailed assessment of the impacts of a delay in LIL operation into and past the coming winter.
- 6) **Recommendation #9** Resolving the issues that have surrounded LIL monopole availability should continue to form a critical focus and Hydro should ensure that longer-term uncertainties about Holyrood's future do not lead to decisions that compromise its ability to operate reliably now.
- 7) **Recommendation #12** Engage an entity with substantial experience in boiler construction and repair to conduct a detailed assessment of Holyrood's major systems.

The Board has written Hydro to request that it file comments in relation to these recommendations by Friday, September 27, 2019. Should you have any comments on these recommendations or Hydro's comments they should be filed by Friday, October 4, 2019.

Once the Board has determined the approach which will be taken with respect to the above recommendations, the process to be followed with respect to the full review of the Reliability and Resource Adequacy Study filed by Hydro and Liberty's report will be established.

If you require clarification or have any questions, please contact the Board's Legal Counsel, Ms. Jacqui Glynn, by email jglynn@pub.nl.ca or by telephone 709-726-6781.

Sincerely,

Sara Kean

Assistant Board Secretary

SK/rr

ecc Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro

Mr. Geoff Young, Q.C. E-mail: gyoung@nlh.nl.ca NLH Regulatory, E-mail: NLHRegulatory@nlh.nl.ca

Newfoundland Power Inc.

Mr. Ian Kelly, Q.C., E-mail: ikelly@curtisdawe.com NP Regulatory, E-mail: regulatory@newfoundlandpower.com Consumer Advocate

Mr. Stephen Fitzgerald, E-mail: sfitzgerald@bfma-law.com Ms. Sarah Fitzgerald, E-mail: sarahfitzgerald@bfma-law.com Ms. Bernice Bailey, E-mail: bbailey@bfma-law.com **Industrial Customer Group** 

Mr. Dean Porter, E-mail: dporter@poolealthouse.ca Mr. Denis Fleming, E-mail: dfleming@coxandpalmer.com Grand Riverkeeper Labrador, Inc

Mr. Philip Raphals, E-mail: Philip@centrehelios.org
Ms. Prunelle Thibault-Bédard, E-mail: prunelletb@gmail.com